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Notes from Janell 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The saying, “One person’s lose 
is another person’s gain,” is so 
true!  Last month in my haste, 
I grabbed both June and July’s 
fabric that I had set aside.  So 
one of the winners has an ani-
mal print plus one of animal 
foot prints.  Lucky you!  Since 
I’ll needed these for July Fat 
Chance, I had an excuse to go 
fabric shopping again. 

What a hot summer we’ve 
been experiencing and with 

more to come, because we 
are celebrating a “Hot  
August” theme with cars, 
trucks, motor cycles and 
Fifties fabric. 
 
Alyce Kauffman  
and  
Dorothy  
Lindsay 
 

 

 

General 
Meeting 

 

August 29, 2018 

St. Andrew Presbyterian 

Church 

Doors open at 6:00 
 

Meeting begins at 

6.30 

 

Janell is busy 
moving her sewing 

room! 

Fat Chance 
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Programs and Speakers 

It was great to see Sandy Klop’s 
awesome trunk show in July.  Sev-
eral of us took her class, and at 
least got a start on one her quilt 
patterns.  I finished one block and I 
think Eileen is done with six blocks. 
Maybe we’ll see some finished 
quilts from the class in the next 
couple months!  

 

In August, we have a class and a 
meeting in reverse order from usu-
al.  August 24 and 25 will be Linda 
Ballard’s class on Checker’s Stars.  
There is still room in the class … 
contact Eileen if you are interest-
ed.  And on August 29, we will 
meet at St. Andrew’s Presbyterian 
Church for our ICE CREAM SOCIAL 
and our  ”LET IT GO!“ event.  Word 
has it that Barry Milligan will be 
making candied pecans again … 

reason enough right there to 
come.  We’ll also have both sugar 
free and lactose free ice cream 
choices (in addition to the high fat 
high sugar options).  In addition to 
ice cream sundaes, there will be 
music, silly games, prizes, and a lot 
of fun … and if you are lucky you’ll 
clear out some fabric or get some 
fabric, or both  … whichever you 
need most!  Don’t miss it! 

 

The rundown through January 
2019: 
September:  Fern Royce lecture 
and class (string quilts – on Satur-
day) 
October:  Linda Wagner – Lecture 
and class (Puzzled nines/borders – 
Friday/Saturday) 
December:  Christmas Party 
January 4-5  Linda Ballard Class 
TBD 

January:  Judy Coates Perez – 
“Award Winning Quilts” 
 
 

Please feel free to contact us if you 
have ideas for programs or speak-
ers or classes, or if you have  
questions. 

 

1st VP  Eileen Milligan 

eileenmilligan52@gmail.com   

480-244-2490 

 

2nd VP Colleen Pelfrey  
muirhiker@gmail.com  

Yuba-Sutter Fair 2018 

The members of the Valley Quilt 
Guild did an admiral job of as-
sisting the Fair with Franklin Hall 
and the exhibits during the Fair. 
More than 25 members helped 
with hosting from Thursday at 4 
p.m. through Sunday at 10:30 p.m. 
while the Fair was open to the 
public. There were 11 shifts of 3 
hours which we staffed with 3 peo-
ple each.  A small group of people 
helped with the decorating and the 
setting up and taking down our 
quilt racks.  The person in charge 
of the building, Toby, was amazed 
and happy at the number of en-
tries. Toby brought in two wagons 
for part of the decor. Lots of good 

comments on the decorating. 

Thank you to the following people 
who volunteered: Janet Givens, 
Theresa Mihalyi, Evon Smith, Muri-
el Van Middlesworth, Janet John-
son, Sharon Easter, Wanda Horn, 
Carolyn McCray, Janell Willis, Billie 
Lindgren, Kathy Sexton, Karen Pe-
ters, Joetta Danielson, Wanda Col-
lins, Marilyn Borge, Carleen Hagen, 
Shirley Taylor, Leann Weldon, Kelly 
Essary, Linda Novak, Emily Hyatt, 
Karen Lewis, Coleen Pelfrey, and 
Eileen Milligan. 

The Fair Block Quilts from blocks 
submitted in 2017 were made into 
two quilts produced by Cooky Am-

arel and quilted by Joann Thomas. 
The quilts made  $679 in ticket 
sales. The winners of the quilts 
were Sally Mowers (whose daugh-
ter was Miss Yuba-Sutter) and Tra-
cy Coony.  Both winners were hap-
py and excited to receive the 
quilts. The Block contest this year 
was managed by Wanda Horn. 

Diane Leighton 

 

 

 

mailto:eileenmilligan52@gmail.com
mailto:muirhiker@gmail.com
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Board Meeting Minutes 

VALLEY QUILT GUILD BOARD MEETING  

August 13, 2018 

Members Present: Janell Willis, Colleen Pelfrey, Eileen Milligan, Diane Leighton , Diana Craddock, Gloria Ad-
ams, Sharon Easter,  Joetta Danielson, Karen Peters, Billie Lindgren, Gail Gilmore, and Janet Craver.                                    
Call to order 
A meeting of the Valley Quilt Guild Board was held at Crossroads Community Church, 445 B Street in Yuba 
City on August 13, 2018. It was called to order by President Janell Willis at   4:03  pm. 
President remarks:  
Welcome everyone. Thank you Joetta for finding a new room for our meeting. It has plenty of space, and no 
stairs to climb!  
Secretary:  
A motion was made (Billie/Janet) to except the amended minutes. Unanimous approval followed. 
Treasurer:  
Checking balance as of August 13, 2018 is $10,605.96.  Savings balance as August 13, 2018 is $19,073.68. 
Vice President:  
No additional speakers confirmed at this time. 
Unfinished Business:  
Ice Cream Social: 
Everything is organized and ready.  It should be a lot of fun! 
Let It Go 
Details are worked out.  
Treasurer: 
Vote on 2018/19 Budget: 
There was a motion (Diane L/Karen P) to accept the modified budget. Unanimous approval followed. 
Vote on Final documents of By-Laws, Policies and Job Descriptions 
There was a motion (Eileen/Colleen) to accept the amended documents. Unanimous approval followed. 
Fair Wrap-up 
It went well. It was nice to have members that had not worked at the Fair also volunteer this year. Thank you 
to all that worked! The two quilts that were raffled off made $679. There were 12 fair blocks turned in this 
year. The winners will be announced at the Ice Cream Social. 
New Business 
Internal Audit:   
Sharon Easter and Diane Leighton volunteered for the yearly audit of books. 
Committee Reports: 
Vice President Updates: 
Christmas Party planning is beginning. It will be on December 5th at Whitaker Hall. The theme will be “Oh 
What Fun.” 
Make sure you mark your calendars for the 2019 Quilt Show on March 9th and 10th. 

  

 Minutes continued on next page. . . . . 
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Minutes, continued 

. . . . .Minutes continued  

Community Service: 
Diane Leighton submitted the following history from 2016 so our members would know about our contribu-
tions. Thank you to all for your generous contributions! 
Community Service History (2016-present) 
July 2016 - When Diane Steele and Diane Leighton became co-presidents, Dee Jagerhorn relinquished her 
duties as chairman of Community Service.  Where to house the huge supply of fabric and other supplies be-
came a dilemma.  Diane Leighton agreed to be "keeper of the goods.” The stash fills one-half of her garage 
and the CS helpers meet at her house to make kits, cut backs and battings, prepare everything to hand out at 
the meetings.  Wanda Horn and Carolyn McCray have served as chairmen of Community Service. 
December 2016- 89 quilts were donated to Foster Care.  Leah Eneix accepted the quilts. Leah is with the Fos-
ter Kinship Care Education program at Yuba College. 
January 2017 - CS had accepted fabric from a former member's stash and the unusable fabric was donated 
to Eileen Brubaker for use in her Home Economics class at Yuba City High School. 
March 2017 - 5 quilts were given to the Camp Singer boys who helped us set up and take down at the quilt 
show. 
March 2017 - Sew Day for Community Service.  We gave 8 tiny quilts to Sutter Neonatal Unit in Sacramento. 
July 2017- 47 Quilts were given to Foster Care.  Leah Eneix accepted the quilts. 
October 2017 - 10 baby quilts were donated to Beale squadron through Nicki Lura. 
CS accepted the huge stash (25 plastic bins full) of former member Connie Sanford. Unusable fabric was giv-
en to Eileen Brubaker and packages of 3 pounds of coordinated fabric were sold for $10 each. The money 
was used for CS. 
December 2017 - At VQG Christmas party, we sold 28 $10 packages of Connie's bagged fabric.  
We gave 75 quilts to Foster Care. Leah Eneix accepted the quilts. 
March 2018 - 4 quilts (3 boys, 1 girl) were given to the Camp Singer kids for helping with the heavy work at 
the Quilt Show. 
March 2018 - 32 walker and wheelchair bags were presented to the Fountains. 
April 2018 - 21 "fidget quilts" were given to Rideout for use in their dementia unit. 
June 2018 - 12 quilts were delivered to Juvenile Hall for rewards for the kids. 
July 2018 - Diana Adams accepted 100 quilts for Foster Care after Leah Eneix retired. 
August 2018 - The first donation of 10 quilts (washed and in plastic bags) were delivered to the Rideout Can-
cer Center. 
 Updated 8/12/18 
Opportunity Quilt: Billie reported that things are going well. She can always use more members to take 
the quilts to locations to increase ticket sales. 
Membership: There were 7 new members signed up at the July meeting and 3 new members at the Fair! 
We still have a lot of members that have not paid their dues. Please make sure you bring your check to the 
August meeting if you plan to join. Joetta will have to finalize the membership roster at that point. 
UFO: Things are going well. The only change is that in order to be considered a completed UFO it has to be 
more than a top. 
Next Board Meeting is at Crossroads church. Meeting begins at 4:00 pm. 
Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at ­­­5:30 pm.  
Respectfully Submitted, Gloria Adams  
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Helpful Hints from Alyce  

Instead of using a cup or glass to fill 
your steam iron, use a clean soap 
bottle container with a snap-on lid.  

It eliminates spilled water and/or dust 
particles in the iron.  It’s also great to take  
along when attending a class or work-
shop.  Note:  If you buy creamer for your 
coffee, that bottle works well, too. 

 
To add life to a the blade of the  
rotary cutter, occasionally take it 
apart, remove any lint and add a 

drop of sewing machine oil.  This also 
makes for easier cutting. 

 
To extend the life of the blade, turn 
it around as you will be cutting at a 

different angle. 
 
For new members (and old-timers!), 
purchase Wrinkle Releaser at the 

Dollar Tree.  It will help remove creased 
areas from fabric.  Great stuff! 
 
 

Do any of you have 
helpful ideas  that 
can be included in 
this Helpful Hints  
column?   

 

Just give them to 
Alyce or Kim and 
they can be added 
to this column! 
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Upcoming Quilt Shows ~ 2018 

Sept 1-2 Shasta Lily Quilt Guild 
  Mount Shasta High School Gym 
  719 Everitt Memorial Hwy 
  Mount Shasta, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

Sept 15 Georgetown Outdoor Quilt  Show 
  Georgetown Rotary Park 
  Harkness Street 
  Georgetown, CA 
  Sat only 10-4 

 

Oct 6  Pacific Flyway Quilters 
  Colusa County Fairgrounds 
  On 10th Street 
  Colusa, CA 
  Sat only, 10-4 

 

Oct 6 & 7 Ladies of the Lake 
  Lake County Fairgrounds 
  401 Main Street 
  Lakeport, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

Oct 20-21 Ridge Quilters 
  Elks Lodge 
  Paradise, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 
 
Oct 27 & 28 Oroville Piecemakers 
  Oroville Auditorium 
  Oroville, CA   
  Sat 10-4, Sun 10-4 
 

Nov 9-10-11 Quilter’s Quest Shop Hop 
  Explore 8 spectacular Bay Area Quilt 
shops during the 18th Annual Quilter’s Quest Shop 
Hop.  Experience the creativity and inspiration the 
best quilt stores in the Bay Area have to offer while 
gathering 2 fat quarters from each shop.  Quilter’s 
Quest is a fabulous way to start your holiday season 
gift shopping with the latest fabrics, books, patterns, 
notions and holiday gifts.    

  

  Broadway Quilts, Inc. 
  20525 Broadway 
  Sonoma, CA  95476 
  707.938.7312 
  F. 707.343.1799 

  Fri & Sat  9-6 and Sunday 9-5  
 

Nov 10-11 Pioneer Quilters Guild 
  Roseville Sports Center 
  1545 Pleasant Grove Blvd 
  Roseville, CA 
  Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4  
 

Nov 16-18 River City Quilters’ Guild 
  Scottish Rite Temple 
  6151 H Street 
  Sacramento, CA 
  Fri & Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

 

There is no charge for 

Upcoming Quilt Show listings 
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Affiliate Members 

 SEW-N-PIECE  

Vivian Riley, Owner 
410 4th St.  Marysville, CA 95901 

530-713-3822   
Info@sew-n-piece.com     Sew-n-piece.com 

LINDA BALLARD & CO 

22526 Bridlewood Lane 
Palo Cedro, CA 96073 

530-547-3461   530-547-2061 (Fax) 
linda@letsquilt.com      www.letsquilt.com 

SEW-SO-SHOP 

990-C Klamath Ln Ste 18 
Yuba City, CA 95991 

Jim and Nicky  530-742-7626 
sewsoshop@att.net      www.sewsoshop.com 

FRIENDS AROUND THE BLOCK 

 

211 8th St., Colusa, CA   95932 
Carol Lindquist  530-458-7467 

www.friendsaroundtheblock.com  
friendsaroundtheblock@outlook.com 

MELISSA & MOM QUILTS 

613 N Barrett Rd. 
Yuba City, CA 95991 

Eileen Milligan    480-244-2490 
eileenmilligan52@gmail.com 

QUILTS BY CATHY 

 

1436 Coughlin Ct., Yuba City, CA   95993 
Cathy Evans   530-671-6047 

quiltsbycathy@att.net 

BIG VALLEY MORTGAGE 

3000 Lava Ridge Court, #220 
Roseville, CA 95661 

Janelle Willis  530-777-5574 
janell.willis@apmortgage.com 

CINDY’S FABRIC BOUTIQUE 

2036 Cartagena Drive 
Yuba City, CA 95993 

Cynthia Tarwater  530-218-6286 
cfbfabric@sbcglobal.net 

cindysfabricboutique.etsy.com 

Quilt Guilds of  the North Quarter 
It was an interesting trip to Fort Bragg, 
going past just the very early beginnings 
of the River/Ranch fires.  I had no idea 
how big those fires were going to be-
come or how fast they would grow.  I’m 
certainly glad the meeting was on July 
28th, and not on August 4th. 

There were approximately 50 attendees 
from all over the North State.  We were 
entertained by a mini-version of Lisa 

McKissick’s talk about tools and saw 
many of the quilts that she has made 
using those same tools.  The topic of 
discussion was about having the North 
Quarter newsletter available to all our 
members, as well as our newsletter 
available to all other QGNQ member 
guilds.  I have seen the newsletter from 
Sun Country Quilt Guild in Red Bluff and 
they are announcing that the QGNQ 
newsletter can be found on their web-

site for anyone who’s interested in 
what’s going on around the area and 
also promoting our “Meet the Teach-
ers” meeting in October.  Anyone who’s 
interested in attending or being a pre-
senter can print the application and 
come join us for a good time.  It will be 
held at the Ord Bend Community Center 
in Ord Bend.  Come join us then. 

Sharon Easter, Rep. 

VILLA ROSA DESIGNS 

10814 Red Lane 
Smartsville, CA 95997 

Pat Fryer 209-678-8731 
pat@villarosadesigns.com 

VillaRosaDesigns.com 

mailto:Info@sew-n-piece.com
http://www.friendsaroundtheblock.com
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    Officers and Chairpersons for 2018-2019 

 President             Janell Willis 530-777-8244  

1st VP                   Eileen Milligan                480-244-2490 

2nd VP                   Colleen Pelfrey              530-713-02074 

Secretary             Gloria Adams 530-673-4342 

Treasurer            Diana Craddock 530-673-1997 

Chairpersons 

2019 Quilt Show Colleen Pelfrey 530-713-02074 

2020 Quilt Show Jennifer Walton 530-680-2901 

2019 Opportunity        

Quilt—Promotion 

Billie Lindgren 530-692-9052 

2019 Quilt Show         

Treasurer 

Nikki Snyder 530-300-3036 

Block of the Month Eileen Milligan 480-244-2490 

Challenge 2019 DeRay Jensen 

Dee Jagerhorn 

916-202-7319 

530-701-5410 
Christmas Party VQG Board  

Community Service Wanda Horn 

Carolyn McCray 

Diane Leighton 

530-743-6805 

530-743-3205 

530-673-7044 

Facilities 

Fair Staffing &  

         Block Contest 

Carleen Hagen 

Diane Leighton 

530-674-9026 

530-673-7044 

Fair Liason/Setup Cooky Amarel 530-673-6653 

Fat Chance Alyce Kauffman 

Dorothy Lindsay 

530-846-0321 

530-846-0421 
Hospitality Delaina Watson 530-682-8427  

Membership Karen Peters 

Joetta Danielson 

530-673-0795 

530-632-8632 

NCQC/QGNQ Sharon Easter 530-671-7566 

Newsletter Kim Buzolich 530-790-7180 

Property Pat May 530-674-2930 

Publicity, Guild Diana Tatro 530-674-3864 

Sunshine Linda Matsumoto 530-701-2887 

310 Club-Totally Me Angela Love 916-214-5433   

Webmaster Nikki Snyder 530-300-3036 

Purpose:  To contribute to the knowledge of quilting, to pro-

mote the  appreciation of fine quilts, to encourage quilt making 

and     collecting and to contribute to the growth and 

knowledge of quilt techniques, textiles, patterns, history and 

quilt makers through educational meetings and fellowship. 
 

Meetings:  Meetings are held the last Wednesday of each 

month at 6:30 p.m. at the Cal-Trans Building  at 703 B St. in 

Marysville.  There is no meeting in November and the mem-

bers-only Christmas party is in December.  Doors open at 6:00 

p.m.  Copy ready submissions to the newsletter are due the by 

the 15th day of the month by 5:00 p.m. to the Newsletter 

person.  Please direct any questions or comments to the Yuba-

Sutter Valley Quilt Guild, P. O. Box 1463, Yuba City, CA 

95992.  Web site:  www.valleyquiltguild.com 

 

Membership:  Membership is open to anyone interested in 

quilts and quilting regardless of skill level.  You are urged to 

join and learn with us.  Dues are $20.00 payable annually.  

Membership is from July 1 through June 30.  Membership enti-

tles you to a newsletter, to an annual membership roster (which 

is confidential).  Affiliate membership fee is $24.00 with a busi-

ness listing each month.   

Affiliate members   receive 10% discount for  

paying a year of ads paid in advance.   

 

Submit to: 
 

 

Valley Quilt Guild  
 P. O. Box 1463 
Yuba City, CA 95992 
 

Advertising Rates Per 

Month 

Members/Affiliate 

Members 

Non-Member 

Business Listing Free N/A 

Business Card Ad $5 $10 

Quarter Page $10 $20 

Half Page $15 $30 

Full Page $20 $40 

VQG Info 

Advertising Rates 

is 

2 years 

old! 


